Public Relations, Student Recruitment & Publications Dept.

Office of the President • Contact: Josh Keller

900 McGill Rd. • Box 3010 • Kamloops, BC, V2C 5N3

KAMLOOPS, BRITISH COLUMBIA

Telephone (250) 828-5008 • Fax (250) 828-5159

Sept. 5, 2001

COLOGNE UNIVERSITY STUDENTS VISIT UCC

KAMLOOPS - A group of students from Cologne University in Germany will make a visit to UCC Monday, Sept. 10 to be part of an information session on student exchanges between the two institutions.

Twenty-six students as well as two professors from Cologne have been touring the Rockies on a geography trip and are making an appearance at UCC as part of their Western Canada tour.

The group will attend the morning presentation on the cultural and educational benefits of participating in an international student exchange. The meeting will be hosted in the Old Main building seminar room (OM1611) by UCC's Geography Department, the Faculty of Arts and International Education.

Professor Dieter Soyez, chair of the Geography Department at Cologne, and Dr. Christian Schwartz, co-ordinator of the Cologne University/UCC Student Exchange program will make an informal presentation on the University of Cologne and the exchange. The presentation goes from 9 – 10 AM.

This is the second year UCC has been involved with the Cologne exchange program. Two UCC students recently returned from a year there and three more left last week. Last semester, UCC hosted two students from Cologne and two more have enrolled for this session.

For more information, contact Brigitta O'Regan, UCC co-ordinator for the UCC/Cologne University Exchange Program at 828-5908 or e-mail boregan@cariboo.bc.ca.